MINUTES OF THE GRAND ISLE INDEPENDENT 

LEVEE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS REGULAR MEETING

WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 10, 2022
11:00 A.M.

The Grand Isle Independent Levee District met on Wednesday, August 10, 2022, at 
11:00 a.m. in a regular meeting at the Grand Isle Multiplex Center with the following commissioners:

Present:  3 Commissioners – David Camardelle, Kelly Besson, Sr., and Michael Scioneaux  

Absent: 0 Commissioners  
President Camardelle called the meeting to order and then led with the Pledge of Allegiance, followed by a prayer.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the minutes of the meeting held on July 13, 2022, as read.

Mr. Joe Chauvin from GIS Engineering addressed the board and stated: 1. The cooperative endeavor agreement has been executed between Capital Outlay and the levee board. 2. Back levee inspection is due for this quarter and grass needs to be mowed. 3. Working with CPRA on the back levee alignment. 4. Rigid Constructors LLC has been awarded the Cheniere Caminada Breakwaters and a pre-construction meeting was held. 5. The Nav Aid Lights have been installed by Bip and Sons. Installed the Coast Guard job has been completed.  6. Cheniere Caminada Bayou Thunder Rock Dike permit is expected soon, and we are waiting on funding for this project. 7. The new pump stations are shovel ready and have the permits and just waiting on funding. 
8. Working with Michelle Gonzales for Fifi Island marsh creation and rock dikes.

Mr. Weldon Danos from the Grand Isle Port Commission gave the following report: Working with FEMA on Hurricane Ida claims. Sent out invoices for commercial dock lease renewals. Filled the Administrative Assistant job opening.  
President Camardelle stated that we are in the peak of hurricane season and everyone needs to be aware of the weather. He thanked CPRA, Mr. Chip Kline, the Governor, Federal Delegation and Jefferson Parish for helping with projects and funding. He stated we are trying to get funding to complete our breakwaters and levees. 
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux and unanimously agreed to approve the commissioner going to the Annual Levee Board conference in New Orleans in December.
A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to approve the expenses associated with operating the levee district.

A motion was made by Commissioner Besson, seconded by Commissioner Scioneaux, and unanimously agreed to adjourn the meeting at 11:42 p.m.
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